WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
May 14, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:29 p.m. on May 14, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Jesse Arnett, and Tim Sexton.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Supervisor Marshall to approve the minutes of April 8, 2007 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried. A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Supervisor Marshall to approve the minutes of the April 8, 2007 Budget Hearing. Motion carried.
Moved by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Supervisor Marshall to cash in the CD that is up for renewal and deposit the funds in to the General Fund for expenditures. Motion carried.
Jess Arnett took the floor and asked to use both ball diamonds on Thursdays at 7 p.m. from June through August. We discussed the need to have a schedule from all teams playing on White Oak fields. Diane will check with Tina Walker to see if they will be using the fields and get back to Mr. Arnett.
Tim Sexton took the floor. He explained to the board that the Air conditioning units at the cell phone tower behind his home are very loud and annoying. He tried to contact them with no response. Our zoning administrator Ken Chamberlain had some suggestions. He will check out the situation and get back with Mr. Sexton.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report.
We looked over the bids for the parking lot and walking path and discussed the need for a newsletter to ask residents to pledge money for the pathway.

(ex.-$100. per foot). Topco and One-Way were the 2 bids preferred by the Park Committee. We will discuss further next month.
Paul McAdams rolled the park. He had quoted us $400.00 but subsequently made a verbal agreement with Supervisor Marshall to do it for $350.00. He still billed us $400.00. We agreed to send him a check for $350.00.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
